WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes of January 3, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Chair, Marge Govoni.  Present were  Rob Juergens, Aileen Pelletier, Paul Tringali, Donna and Rick Walter, Bruce Gove, Brian and Laura Lapierre, Rachel Michaud, Rick Bernard and Priscilla Payne. The meeting was held Windham High School.

Minutes - The minutes of December 6, 2011 were approved on a motion by Paul and seconded by Rob and were approved with one abstention.
Treasurer’s report – $1438.00 in the checking account.   Approved on a motion by Bruce and seconded by Rob.
Chili Challenge – The committee gave a report that brought us up to date on where we stand as for participants.  At the meeting 4 were confirmed.  Bruce will be contacting the restaurants and eating places along 302.  Paul will contact the culinary program at Lewiston,. Rob will contact PATHS and Westbrook culinary programs.
Marge will do publicity.  Aileen will order plaques.  Rachel printed posters.  Committee members signed up to volunteer that day and to bake.

A complete report will be made at the January 17 meeting.

Laura presented the map of the garden that she did and everyone agreed that it would be very helpful.  We had a brief discussion about where beds might go.

Rob has found out that we can use 7th grade heated shelves for starting our seeds.  We also discussed the possibility of having each gardener plant one row for the food pantry.  That would mean that we would not have to expand our food pantry beds beyond what we had this year.  It would be the gardener’s choice what they plant.

We also will look into applying for a grant for a small mantis to be sued at the garden.  We touched on the idea of permanent beds.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting.
Committees – Donna has reworked the committee structure and will continue working on this for presentation at the next meeting.  I am attaching the work that she has done so everyone can see it ahead of time.
Seeds – Donna has contacted Pine Tree seeds to see if they might donate seeds.  We are looking for a place to start our seeds.  
Education – Donna has continued to work on getting a speaker on Pest Management as an educational program for all the gardeners.
We set January 17, 2012 for the annual meeting and election of officers.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:18.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Payne, Secretary
AGENDA FOR January 17, 2012
 
Accept minutes of December 6, 2011
 
Treasurer’s report
Annual Meeting and Election of Officers
Chili Challenge – Report from the Committee
Committees  - Report from Donna
 
GARDEN ISSUES –  Pest Management - ? MOFGA, Plant a row for the food pantry
GRANTS – 
 
OTHER  - 
Education Committee -  Responsible for programs such as pest management, care of different plants (eg tomatoes), work with gardeners so they get better production, how to use different produce, recipes for food pantry,  explore a children’s garden


Donna, Rachel

Seeds and Plants – determine what will be planted and how much of each product, obtain seeds, set dates of seed starting, oversee planting of food pantry gardens


Brian, Laura, Donna, Paul
Plot Layout – When applications are in,  plan the layout of the garden, number the beds and oversee the actual layout


Bruce, Rick B., Rob, Rick W., Rachel

Fundraising and Publicity– Come up with events to raise money and oversee the events make sure events are properly advertised


Paul, Rob, Marge

Management of Volunteers and Watering and Weeding – plan a system so that all gardeners are included in weeding and maintaining food pantry beds as well as an efficient watering and weeding system


Priscilla, Donna, Brian, Aileen
Grants – explore and write grants that will enhance the garden

Priscilla, Aileen

